GARVE AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 5th August 1997

(not an official meeting as there was no quorum)

Present:

Councillors - Uisdean Menzies, John Bedwell, Lady Eliza Leslie Melville

Brenda MacPhail, Einir Hughes Winship.

Five members of the public

Apologies:

Doug Winship, Alec MacKenzie, Sandy Logie, Gordon Mackenzie.

Due to there being only five Councillors present and six are required for a formal meeting, this had to be abandoned as the AGM.

The minutes of the previous meeting were not dealt with.

The Treasurer reported that the Senior Citizens account now stands at £330.92, while in the Community Council main account the sum is £1049.89. Most of this money is earmarked.

Elections must be held for re-election/election of community councillors. It seems necessary to hold a Councillors' Meeting shortly to discuss how this is to be done.

It seems good new for the Hall as Chisholm and Chisholm, Chartered Surveyors, have surveyed, and funds are now available to extend the hall.

The Toilets being open to the public has proved popular. Highland Council pay the Hall Committee £60 per week towards maintenance of the toilets. Assuming this year's experiment, to be extended to October, is a success, then it is likely this will be permanent.